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To all 

of the 

Past 

Poten-

tates, 

Divan, 

Club 

Offi-

cers,  

Nobil-

ity and Ladies of WA WA , Lady Vi 

and I want to say thank you for allow-

ing us to serve as your  Potentate and 

Lady during this 100th Anniversary 

Year .  We are truly humbled and hon-

oured. 

   The eight year journey to get here has 

been very rewarding.  We are so thank-

ful for all of the new friends we have 

because of this experience.  Also, we 

look forward to meeting many more 

new friends as we celebrate ―A Century 

of Caring for Kids‖.  I would encour-

age each and every one of you to make 

an extra effort to celebrate this year in 

as many ways as you can think of. 

   To help remember this year, Lady 

Vi‘s program is the sale of items that 

are designed to be used and help re-

member 2011.  There are men‘s and 

ladies watches, two different beautiful 

pendants, his and hers garment bags 

and a beautiful reusable shopping bag 

with patient signatures and messages 

on it.  If you were not at the annual 

meeting and Pote‘s Ball, I think you 

will be very pleased when you see this 

wonderful merchandise. 

   Our Divan has worked hard, espe-

cially over the last couple of years, at 

trying to make WA WA‘s financial 

affairs more transparent to the member-

ship.  After all, it is YOUR member-

ship,; we are just custodians for the 

time we serve on Divan.  We have lis-

tened to you and believe we now have 

a financial statement that you can un-

derstand and ask informed questions 

about.  Having said that, we need the 

cooperation of the Clubs and Units as 

well.  Although our Patient Transporta-

tion Fund is very healthy at this time, 

our general account is not.  In order to 

maintain WA WA into the future 

(hopefully another 100 years) we need 

your help. 

   First of all, each and every Shriner 

needs to work on membership.  It is 

everybody‘s job ONE, not just the 

membership committee of your club or 

WA WA.  The statistics are very dra-

matic that as membership grows or 

declines, so does the financial health of 

our organization. 

   Second, we need the Clubs and units 

to have more discipline when it comes 

to requesting, reporting and forwarding 

the splits of your fundraising projects.  

A lot of projects are held until the 

Pote‘s visit in the fall.  Last year this 

caused the Temple much concern as we 

did not have enough funds to get 

through the summer.  By all means, for 

publicity purposes, report all of your 

projects in the fall, but send the money 

in according to the bylaws, please? 

   Third, please consider serving on 

Divan.  We need good people.  Again, 

Divan has worked very hard at coming 

up with a plan that people of today‘s 

busy world can live with.  We think we 

have it.  Our new plan only requires a 

five or six year commitment to serve 

for those considering working towards 

being elected as Potentate. 

   Enjoy this our 100th anniversary year.   

Also, I believe I am very approachable 

so please feel free to contact me about 

any constructive comments you have 

whatsoever regarding WA WA Shrin-

ers.  Let‘s have an outstanding year. 

 

Yours in Faith, 

Ill. Sir Bevin Leipert 

A big 

THANK 

YOU 

goes  

out to  

London 

Life for 

making 

a generous donation of 

$5,000.00 in honour of me 

becoming Illustrious Sir 

Bievn Leipert,  

Potentate 2011,  

WA WA Shriners! 

It is truly appreciated!! 
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HAPPY 100TH ANNIVERSARY! Here 

we are in 2011, the 100th Anniversary of 

WA WA Shrine. We look forward to a 

fun, interesting, productive and memora-

ble year. I know your Divan, with its 

new members, and with your enthusias-

tic assistance is looking forward to great 

things in our endeavors to help the chil-

dren. 

Congratulations to all Divan members 

for their election to their respective of-

fices and to the four new appointees. I 

want to say personally it is an honor and 

privilege to have been re-elected to 

serve as your Recorder for the coming 

year. Georgia and I in the office will 

continue in our attempt to provide you 

with the services you need to the best of 

our ability.  

It is hard to believe a year has passed 

since I first took office. It has been an 

interesting year and a year of many 

changes. Every day something new 

comes in the door. As was mentioned in 

this space in previous issues many 

changes were initiated this year which, 

in many instances, required a rather 

steep learning curve that we are still on. 

I want to thank you for your patience 

and understanding through this process. 

We now have a data base, while still not 

using 100% of its potential, we are get-

ting better and using more of it and will 

continue to increase its use. Keep in 

mind the data base is only as good as the 

information in it, so if you have moved, 

changed phone numbers or have 

changed or never given us your email 

address, please let us know so we don‘t 

lose full contact with you. We now have 

a new accounting system that will 

streamline many of our procedures with 

the objective of increasing our effi-

ciency. Following an audit this past year 

by the Canadian Revenue Agency, a few 

deficiencies were noted that needed to 

be corrected. They were nothing severe, 

unless we ignored them. Not that we 

were doing anything illegal, just that we 

were not doing them the way CRA 

wanted. These deficiencies have since 

been corrected and mostly just necessi-

tated a change in the way some things 

were being done. Some accounting and 

reporting procedures and policies have 

been revised to hopefully keep you bet-

ter informed as to how your Centre oper-

ates. Also, late in the year, two new 

computers were purchased for the office. 

These replaced the old piecemeal units 

and will assist with the efficiency and 

operation of the office. 

2010 was a memorable year for many 

reasons, one of which was the visit by 

the Imperial Sir. I also think it was 

memorable for Membership. As you are 

likely aware the annual membership of 

WA WA has been decreasing by num-

bers ranging from 30 to 70 members per 

year. We were hoping to turn that 

around this year and we almost made it. 

Thanks to our Membership Chair Noble 

Bill Forrest, and to all of you who aided 

with the recruitment, our net loss was 

decreased to 8 members. Well done, but 

we need to keep up the hard work for 

2011 and end with a positive number. 

There are a few dates you may want to 

mark on your calendar for 2011. Stated 

Sessions will be held this year on May 

11, September 7, and November 9th. 

Ceremonial will be in Moose Jaw June 

10-12, MSA in Winnipeg August 3-6, 

and Imperial will be in Denver, CO July 

3-7.  

As always I can‘t get through this article 

without mentioning Dues. 2011 Dues 

were due January 1st. If you have not 

attended to this please do so as soon as 

possible. Unfortunately 28 members 

were suspended at this year‘s AGM for 

non payment of their 2010 dues and we 

truly hate to lose anyone. If there is a 

problem, let us know, we may be able to 

help. 

I look forward to 2011 with great opti-

mism and anticipation. With the hard 

work of your Divan and your continued 

enthusiasm and diligence I‘m sure WA 

WA can have a great 100th ANNIVER-

SARY. 

 

Yours in the Faith 

Noble Don Capewell 

Recorder 
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ELECTED DIVAN CLUB LIASON 

Potentate - Ill. Sir Bevin Leipert Al Wa 

Chief Rabban - John Clarke Estevan, Indian Head, Regina & Weyburn - emphasis on Regina 

Assistant Rabban - Bill Forrest 
Battlefords, Goose Lake, Prince Albert & Saskatoon - emphasis on 
Saskatoon 

High Priest & Prophet - Ken Eskdale Carrot River Valley, Moosomin, Parkland & WynElWa 

Orietnal Guide - Roy Gaebel Assiniboia, Cypress, Moose Jaw & Swift Current 

Treasurer - Marlowe Smith  

Recorder Don Capewell  

  

APPOINTED & OTHER DIVAN MEMBERS 

First Ceremonial Master - Gord Berg Estevan, Indian Head, Regina & Weyburn 

2nd Ceremonial Master - Kent Wilson Battlefords, Goose Lake, Prince Albert & Saskatoon 

Director - Ron McEachern Imperial Representative Donor Relations 

Marshall - Stan Boyko Assinboia, Cypress, Moose Jaw & Swift Current 

Captain of Guard - Harry Martin Carrot River Valley, Moosomin, Parkland & WynElWa 

Outer Guard - Les Potter Assinboia, Cypress, Moose Jaw & Swift Current 

Chief of Staff - Art Hunter  

Chaplain - Ron Sutton  

Past Potentate - Ill. Sir Don McDougall  

COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS  

Administration, Office & Insurance Gord Berg, John Clarke, Don Capewell, & Marlowe Smith 

Annual Meeting Ill. Sir Bevin Leipert, Don Capewell & John Clarke 

Memorial Service 
Don Capewell, Mell Douglas Chief of Staff Emeritus, Art Hunter & 
Ron Sutton 

Media/Public Relations Ill. Sir Don McDougall P.P. 

Warblings Ill. Sir Don McDougall P.P. 

Photographer Larry Couse 

WebMaster Don Capewell & Ill. Sir Don McDougall P.P. 

Ceremonial Ill. Sir Bevin Leipert, John Clarke, Bill Forrest & Ron McEachern 

Safari's Gord Berg & Roy Gaebel 

Housing Ill. Sir Al Bachynski P.P. & Ill. Sir Dick Gutfriend P.P. 

Donor Relations-Imperial Appointee Ron McEachern 

Donor Relations-Provincial Appointee Ill. Sir Dave Fairlie P.P. 

Fund Raising Roy Gaebel 

100th Anniversary Ill. Sir Bevin Leipert & Ill. Sir Ken McDougall P.P. 

Provincial Circus Bill Forrest & Stu Larson 

Ritualistic Unit Director Ill. Sir Stu MacLachlan P.P. 

Hospital Howard Louie 

Imperial Representatives Ill. Sir Bevin Leipert, John Clarke & Bill Forrest 

Masonic Family TBA 

Sports Gord Berg 

Membership Bill Forrest 

Membership-Recruitment Bill Forrest & Club Membership Reps 

Membership-Restoration Ill. Sir Richard Brown P.P. 

Membership-Retention Art Hunter 

Membership-Mentors TBA 



6    FEBRUARY 2011 

The Warblings  WA WA Shrine 

     Bevin Leipert was born in Melfort, 

Saskatchewan and lived on the family 

farm until the family moved to Moose 

Jaw, where Bevin received all of his 

schooling, with the exception of grade 

one.  Hockey was the focus of Bevin‘s 

childhood and young adult years.  He 

played a partial year with the Moose Jaw 

Canucks before being loaned to the Dau-

phin Kings of the Manitoba Junior 

League. The next yea,r Bevin journeyed 

to Bemidji, Minnesota, where he gradu-

ated from College and played College 

hockey, as well as coaching the Junior 

High School team one year and being 

Assistant Coach for the College Junior 

Team for another year.       

     Bevin returned to Moose Jaw to work 

for his father‘s Auto Parts business. Af-

ter two months in Moose Jaw, he relo-

cated to Maple Creek, where the busi-

ness had purchased another branch. 

Bevin became the playing coach of the 

senior team in Maple Creek that winter.  

Becoming restless, Bevin ventured to 

Melbourne, Australia where he worked 

and played hockey for three years.  In 

1975, he returned to Canada to once 

again work for his father at a summer 

resort at Kenosee Lake, Sask. That fall, 

the Moose Jaw Canuck Junior Team 

hired Bevin where he became coach and 

general manager for two seasons.  

      Bevin‘s brother, Brian, convinced 

him to join the life insurance industry 

with London Life. The Leipert Financial 

Group, with offices in Regina and 

Moose Jaw, now employs 20 people and 

specializes in business insurance, suc-

cession and estate planning. The em-

ployee benefits division of LFG is called 

Argus Employee Benefits and serves 

more than 150 companies in Western 

Canada.  

     Bevin and Lady Vi have four chil-

dren. Son Trent is a Doctoral candidate 

at the University of Chicago in the field 

of Musicology. Daughter Amy is a jour-

neyman welder and an assistant team 

leader in Fort McMurray, Alberta.  Son 

Erin works as a seismic worker off shore 

but calls Canmore, Alberta his home.  

Daughter, Shaun and her partner, Gavin, 

live in Lethbridge where she is a super-

visor for an aquatic management com-

pany. 

   Bevin has always been very active in 

his community.  Some of his past en-

deavours include being president of his 

local Kiwanis Club, Past Chairman of 

the Business Campaign for the United 

Way, Past President of the local Cham-

ber of Commerce and Past Chairman of 

the Foundation for the Moose Jaw Un-

ion Hospital.  Recently, he served as 

Vice Chairman of the steering commit-

tee that recommended the $53 Million 

dollar multi-plex facility that is currently 

under construction in Moose Jaw.  

    Noble Bevin‘s Masonic involvement 

began October 23, 1990 when he be-

came an Entered Apprentice Mason in 

Moose Jaw #3 Lodge. He was raised to a 

Master Mason on January 22, 1991 and 

is a Past Master of Moose Jaw Lodge # 

3. He was welcomed into WA WA 

Shrine shortly thereafter. Bevin has been 

a very active member of the Moose Jaw 

Shrine Club, participating in all of its 

Shrine activities and fund-raising ven-

tures. Bevin is a founding member of the 

Moose Jaw Equestrian Unit and is cur-

rently the Treasurer of that unit. 

   In 2003, Bevin, was first appointed as 

Outer Guard on WA WA Shriners Di-

van. While on Divan, Bevin took on all 

duties and tasks without hesitation and 

inspired those around him to work for 

the betterment of WA WA Shriners.   At 

the Annual General Meeting Ill. Sir 

Bevin Leipert was installed as the Poten-

tate for 2011, our 100th Anniversary. 

   Noble John Clarke began his Masonic 

journey in 1991 as a member of Saska-

toon Central Lodge #217 and is cur-

rently a member of King Hiram Lodge 

#104.  John joined WA WA Shriners as 

member of the Saskatoon Shrine Club 

in 1992.  He relocated to Southey with 

the Royal Canadian Mounted Police in 

the fall of that same year and eventually 

became active with the Regina Shrine 

Club when he joined the T-Bird Patrol.  

He became the parade leader in 1998, a 

position he continues to enjoy very 

much.  John has rotated through the T-

Birds‘ unit executive and is currently 

serving another term as President. 

   Noble Clarke was appointed to the 

Marshall‘s position in 2005 and has 

moved through the appointed and 

elected Divan positions.  Throughout 

his tenure, he has contributed to and 

served on various committees, and has 

been responsible for ensuring the insur-

ance needs of the temple are being met. 

He particularly enjoyed his role as a 

club liaison officer and is looking for-

ward to continuing in this capacity dur-

ing the current year.  He is a strong sup-

porter of the five year business plan and 

its continuing evolution for the longev-

ity of WA WA Shriners.  He believes in 

the transparency of process, the sharing 

of information, and being accountable 

to the nobility. 

   John and his Lady Darlene celebrated 

their 35th wedding anniversary in 2010  

and are the proud parents of John 

(Christina & son Blake) who is a 3rd 

generation police officer, Timothy cur-

rently completing his Chemical Engi-

neering Degree at the University of Sas-

katchewan and daughter Kelly who is 

teaching in Medicine Hat, Alberta.  Dar-

lene, is the teacher/librarian at the high 

school in Fort Qu‘Appelle. John retired 

from the RCMP following a very suc-

cessful 33 year career and having served 

in two provinces and fourteen commu-

nities.  He is currently the Director of 

the Saskatchewan Public Complaints 

Commission. 
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   With the annual meeting now com-

plete, we are setting off on our 100th 

celebration year of Shrine in Saskatche-

wan. I am pleased and humbled to have 

been elected Assistant Rabban. 

   As each year on Divan passes, I real-

ize just how important it is to be dedi-

cated to our great cause. As you may be 

aware, my interest for the past 25+ 

years has been Circus and that still re-

mains an interest of mine. Last year, I 

was handed the membership role as 

well as retaining the circus position. I 

enjoyed every minute as I had the sup-

port of every club and all WA WA 

Shriners. We had a banner year in cir-

cus with profits of over $105 000. 

Membership was every bit as success-

ful as 46 new Shriners were initiated 

due to the super job done by all of you. 

I‘m sure 2011 will be just as fruitful. 

   My Shrine years began in 1982, al-

though I became a Mason many years 

earlier in 1964. I joined the Masonic 

order to become a DeMolay advisor . I 

had been a DeMolay member from age 

14 until I aged out at 21. Those were 

wonderful and fulfilling times for me. 

   In 2005, Ill. Sir Don Beggs asked me 

to become an honourary Divan member 

so that I could report circus information 

to the other Divan members. A few 

years later Ill. Sir Randy Ball asked me 

to become Marshal on the progressive 

line and now I‘ve become Assistant 

Rabban. 

   I‘m very lucky to have a wife like Jan 

who supports all my efforts in the 

Shrine. Anyone who believes that this 

is only a man‘s organization has not 

occupied a major position. It would be 

impossible for me to do the job without 

her counsel and assistance. We are also 

blessed to have two children, Chad and 

Amy, who along with their spouses, 

Jamie and Trevor, support whenever 

asked. 

   Jan and I look forward to meeting 

and working for the philanthropy with 

you, although I must say, we have al-

ready enjoyed the company of many of 

you. Let‘s make our 100th year the best 

one yet and forge ahead to even greater 

success. 

   Originally from Scotland, I grew up in 

Grande Prairie AB. My career involved 

the Military, Petro-chemical Industry, 

Power Utility Industry and Accident 

Prevention and Safety. I retired from 

Agriculture Canada after being the 

Safety Officer for the four western prov-

inces for 17 years. Prior to moving to 

Regina, I spent 14 years in the Lions 

club and held positions on the executive. 

   In 1998 I became a Master Mason in 

Assiniboia Lodge #49. Due to schedul-

ing conflicts with work, I transferred to 

Saint Andrews Lodge #174. I have held 

various chairs in each Lodge.  I became 

a 32nd Degree Scottish Rite Free Mason 

of Canada and then a Noble of WA WA 

Shrine.  

   I joined the Klown Unit and spent ten 

years clowning, having fun and compet-

ing at MSA. A new adventure presented 

itself and I joined the Drill Corps in 

2009.  

I volunteered to be on the Regina Shrine 

Club (RSC) Executive and became 

president in 2003.   Lady Betty and I 

also held office in our Bacchus Club, 

where we enjoy the camaraderie of No-

bles and Ladies who come from diverse 

Units. 

   I enjoy the fraternity of fellow Masons 

and Shriners and the events that include 

demonstrating the wondrous gifts of 

health and mobility that we can provide 

to our Shrine patients. With this in mind, 

I was pleased to assist in organizing 

Patient Appreciation Nights. During the 

recent renovations of the Shrine Centre, 

I was the Renovations Committee Chair-

man.  Safety being my passion, I became 

involved with the Stop Burn Injuries 

(SBI) program, eventually becoming the 

chairman. This involves teaching burn 

awareness training to children from kin-

dergarten to grade five.  

   My wife Betty and I have two daugh-

ters, Michelle and Susan, and two grand-

sons, James and John who reside in Cal-

gary. 

   Lady Betty and I enjoy meeting Shrin-

ers and Ladies from all over the prov-

ince and throughout the MidWest. 

 

   Noble Roy was born and raised in Re-

gina.  He worked for Westair Sales Co 

for 23 years starting, as shipper and re-

ceiver, and working  his way up to be-

come Branch Manager.  He fulfilled his 

dream of opening his own company in 

1985 when he opened Mabel‘s Muffins 

& Coffee Shop.  Expanding the business 

in 1985 and eventually undergoing ma-

jor renovations the business remerged as 

Gaebel‘s Brewhouse & Offsale in 2000.   

   Noble Roy became a Mason in 1973, 

and a Shriner in 1975.   He joined the 

Drum Corps and served as unit President 

in 2000 and 2006.  He has also served 

the Regina Shrine Club as a Director for 

three consecutive years.  During that 

time he was the instigator of the very 

successful Friday Happy Hour‘s Honey 

Pot. Ill. Sir Randy Ball and Lady Aud-

rey Colhoun, in 2007, chose the Gaebels 

to be one of the couples serving as their 

Ambassadors.  Noble Roy was ap-

pointed to the Divan as Outer Guard in 

2009 by Ill. Sir Dave Fairlie and nomi-

nated for the progressive line as Marshal 

by Ill. Sir Don McDougall in 2010.  As 

a 2010 Divan member, he assumed the 

responsibility for the 2011 Cash Calen-

dar project which is a year long endeav-

our.   Noble Roy was elected as Oriental 

Guide at the recent Annual General 

Meeting.   

   Noble Roy and Lady Jean have five 

children and ten grandchildren.  Not to 

be left out, they also have two puppies 

and six grand puppies.  Noble Roy and 

Lady Jean are loyal supporters of WA 

WA Shriners activities and projects. 
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Ill. Sirs, Nobles, families and friends: 
    The moments of happiness we 
enjoy take us by surprise.  It is not 
that we seize them, but that they 
seize us. 
    Today this hall is full of people 
who made 2010 so extra special for 
Lady Jill and me.  You cannot imag-
ine how comforting it was to know 
that there were so many people who 
were so willing to help us out, no 
matter how small or how big the re-
quest.  We hope that each of you 
have memories of that happiness 
that comes with service to others.   
   2010 was not without its chal-
lenges and some of them were ones 
that we could not have predicted.  
Thanks to you we were able to not 
only tackle the challenges, but con-
quer them as well.  Your care and 
concern, your many offers of help, 
your prayers for our family gave us 
the strength to make it through a 
very difficult time.  For all of this we 
are eternally grateful. 
    When we established our theme 
of “Colour Our Kids Happy” we 
wanted to focus on the area that 
represents the foundation of our Or-
der.  Bailey Ahbrey, a “Shrine Kid”, 
spoke at the Installation Banquet 
and eloquently exemplified that 
theme.  Her testimony was an inspi-
ration to us all.  Also that evening we 
were able to depart from tradition 
and we welcomed 9 new Nobles and 
their ladies to the Shrine.  As of to-
day all 9 of those Nobles joined their 
clubs and became active in their 
units. 
    In February your Divan represen-
tatives went to MidWest Winter ses-
sion to plan for the summer session 
hosted by Abu Bekr Shriners in 
Sioux City, Iowa.  We held our first 
Divan meeting that month.  We want 
to express our appreciation to the 
Regina Ladies Auxiliary team, under 
the leadership of Lady Muriel Heal, 
for preparing the suppers for our 
evening meetings throughout the 
year.  We also received word that 
WestJet had decided to continue to 

provide their grant to our temple to 
assist with the patient transportation 
needs.   
    In March your Divan made a 
meaningful decision to take $50,000 
from our Patient Transportation Fund 
(PTF) and donate this amount to 
Shriners Hospitals for Children Can-
ada.  Little did we realize then how 
important our donation would mean 
to the continuance of the research 
budget of the hospital.  This decision 
was made before we were blessed 
with an estate that today has posi-
tioned the PTF to be secure for the 
immediate future.  Traditionally April 
is a special time for our Past Poten-
tates as they enjoy a festive evening 
hosted by the temple followed a 
week later by their annual meeting.  
The Past Potentates continue to be 
appreciated for their project support 
and counsel. Congratulations must 
be extended to the Moose Jaw 
Shrine Club for their third “Little Chi-
cago Night” which was another un-
qualified success for them and our 
PTF. 
    May sees many of the clubs ac-
tively engaged in their annual pro-
jects.  The funds raised and the fel-
lowship gained in working towards a 
common goal is necessary for the 
survival of WA WA Shriners.  Lady 
Jill and I had the opportunity to visit 
our Canadian hospital for the annual 
seminar.  If you ever get a chance to 
visit one of the hospitals, wherever 
you may be, make sure you take 
advantage to see one in operation.  
As a Shriner you are always wel-
come.  Nothing during this time is 
more important than our annual cir-
cus dates.  We want to thank all of 
the volunteers and communities that 
made this year another success.  
The clubs and units entered June 
with the anticipation of taking part in 
a number of parades throughout the 
province.  A special note of thanks 
must go to Chief of Staff Noble Art 
Hunter for “herding the cats” through 
the many parade requests.  June is 
also the month of our Ceremonial 

and we welcomed 18 new Nobles 
and their Ladies.  We were very for-
tunate to have Dr. Francois Fassier, 
Chief Medical Officer of Shriners 
Hospitals for Children (SHC) Can-
ada, speak to us at the Friday social.   
We departed from previous practices 
and, rather that a parade, we held an 
afternoon unit parade and demon-
stration in front of the Legislative 
Building.  Even the weatherman co-
operated. 
    July was a special time when we 
attended the Imperial Sessions in 
Toronto for the Installation of the 
Imperial Council and Imperial Sir 
George Mitchell.  I want to say a 
very special thank you to Noble 
Bevin Leipert and Lady Vi.  When I 
found out about my personal chal-
lenge in May, I contacted Bevin to 
alert him as to the possibilities.  
Bevin and Vi were a terrific support 
to Jill and I while leading up to and 
during our time in Toronto.  I must 
say a special thank you to the Drum 
Corps for representing WA WA 
Shriners by performing for the open-
ing ceremonies and being the official 
escort for Imperial Sir and the Coun-
cil prior to their Installation.  Well 
done guys.  We were fortunate to 
have Grand Master Most Worshipful 
Brother Ernie Butz and Lady Sue as 
our guests in Toronto.  We even put 
him to work when he donned a Drum 
Corps uniform, along with three 
other Drill Corps members, to march 
in the Imperial parade.  Pretty im-
pressive recruits!  Congratulations 
must also go to the Saskatoon Shine 
Club for hosting this year’s Provincial 
Golf Tournament in the blistering 
July heat. 
    The fall is traditionally a busy time 
for Clubs and your Divan.  The Clubs 
are wrapping up their fundraising 
and trying to convince new leaders 
to emerge.  For Lady Jill and I this 
was a time to renew old friendships 
and make new ones, as we travelled 
around the province for the Poten-
tate’s Visits.  This is also a time for 
the Clubs to make donations to the  
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temple from their surplus funds.  I 
want to sincerely thank those Clubs 
who were able to see their responsi-
bility and provided an additional 
$33,000 to your temple.  A special 
thank you must go to the Regina 
Shrine Club for their donation of 
$10,000 when we needed some 
bridge funding this summer. 
    We were honoured this fall to wel-
come Imperial Sir George Mitchell 
and Lady Deanna to WA WA Shrin-
ers in November.  Through the coop-
eration of the RSC we were able to 
co-host the evening to the delight of 
all in attendance.  Again we held a 
“cold sands” and welcomed 19 new 
Nobles and their Ladies.   
    We would be remiss if I did not 
offer my sincere thank you to two 
Nobles that stepped forward when I 
asked them to let their names stand 
for election to our Divan team.  No-
ble Don Capewell, our Recorder and 
Noble Marlowe Smith, our Treasurer 
have taken on the challenge of a 
steep learning curve and have be-
come a great benefit to the temple.  
We were able to meet and explore 
our goal of transparency and effi-
ciency in the operations of the tem-
ple.  While these are still ongoing 
goals we believe that we have made 
major strides this year with their 
dedication to their offices.  
    Jill and I also want to express our 
appreciation to a very special family 
that we have come to know over the 
past four years.  Carter, Jenn and 
Mike Brown are an inspiration to us 
all.  Jenn your heartfelt words at the 
Ceremonial and your blog on our 
web site encourages us all to commit 

to the task at hand. Harriet Tubman 
once said, "Every great dream be-
gins with a dreamer. Always remem-
ber, you have within you the 
strength, the patience, and the pas-
sion to reach for the stars to change 
the world."  Carter, Jenn and Mike, 
keep reaching for the stars. 
    We still have challenges for the 
future.  While we worked very hard 
under Noble Bill Forrest and his 
team we were not able to stem the 
tide of declining membership.  We 
are however headed in the right di-
rection, in that over the past three 
years our numbers dropped by 74, 
57, 30 and this year just 8.  Yet we 
still must strive for a positive gain.  
Accompanying this, though, must be 
a desire to provide opportunities for 
the new Nobles and Ladies to get 
fully involved with our Clubs.   We 
still have far too many suspensions 
at the end of the year.  We must also 
strive to keep our fiscal house in or-
der.  We are proud of your Divan’s 
accomplishments this year but we 
must not rest. 
    Lady Jill’s project this year fea-
tured her decorated sugar cookies.  
The draw for the winners was made 
on January 8th and the second prize 
of 10 dozen cookies in 2011 goes to 
Gaylene Notenboom of Swift Cur-
rent.  The grand prize winner of 60 
dozen cookies during 2011 is Eileen 
Escott of Indian Head.  A sincere 
thank you to all who supported Jill’s 
project this year.   We are pleased to 
announce a total for the children of 
$3,340.  Congratulations Jill. 
    Finally, and I know some of you 
thought that I would never get here; I 

want to thank my family.  To Robin, 
Cathy and Brandon, thank you for all 
you have done this year and during 
the time leading up to 2010.  Our 
creative team of Cathy, Robin and 
Jill, you hit home runs in what you 
attempted and completed this year.  
You always made the WA WA Shrin-
ers events look “first class”.  To our 
Aides we will always cherish your 
friendships.  To the WA WA Drum 
Corps and Ladies a special thank 
you for your service, fellowship and 
support. 
    Jill, plain and simply, I could not 
have gotten through this year and 
our Shrine journey without your love 
and support every step of the way.     
    I want to thank the Nobility for the 
honour and privilege of serving WA 
WA Shriners this year as your Po-
tentate. 
 
Thank you all. 
 
Illustrious Sir Don McDougall 
Potentate 2010 
 
  

CORRECTION 
In the November 2010 issue of 

The Warblings there was a mis-

print.  Noble Neil Eirickson & 

Lady Wanda were labelled as 

Noble Milton Harvey & Lady 

Karen Bawden.  I wish to extend 

my sincere apologies for this 

mistake,  The following pictures 

are labelled correctly.  Welcome 

to both Nobles Eirickson & Har-

vey and their Lady‘s.  
Noble Neil Eirickson & Lady Wanda Noble Milton Harvey & Lady Karen Bawden 
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The Shriners Hospitals for Children 2011 Leadership Conference was held in Tampa on January 

23rd thru 25th.  The leadership team was charged with the following challenge:   To create a three 

to five year plan, that will achieve an overall budget…for the hospital system,  that will get us 

close to a five percent “Spend Rate” of the endowment value.  In attendance were The Chairman 

and Vice Chairman of each of the 22 hospitals, The 22 Administrators, The 22 Chief of Staffs, and 

The 22 Directors of Patient Care Services. 

Several different...―Delivery of Care Models‖… Were identified and analyzed during the open dis-

cussions.  The general consensus was that…―one model of care‖…―would not fit‖… every hospital 

location  in the system.  Throughout the Conference, it was re-affirmed, that the importance of the 

local Boards of Governors along with local Hospital 

Leadership, in the ―decision making‖ and ―implementation process‖ for the path chosen for each 

hospital. 

All present were reminded that our “Mission of taking care of Children who truly need us” will be the primary guiding 

factor in determining the best way to achieve the financial viability for the future of Shriners Hospitals for Children. 

Shriners International has built a complex hospital system over the last 89 years and will remain steadfast and diligent 

in the rapidly changing landscape of healthcare to overcome the financial obstacles and to set the path to the future…  

that will offer the Highest Quality Care in the Most Efficient Manner.  Helping more Children will continue to be our 

utmost goal and as Shriners.   “We will accomplish our Mission”  

Yours in the Faith, 

 
Doug Maxwell 

Chairman of the Board of Trustees 

Shriners Hospitals for Children 

You will have received information on some of 

the various ways to support the Shriners Hospi-

tals for Children-Canada with your dues notice 

for 2011 which was sent out to each member of 

WA WA Shrine Centre.  Three of the suggested 

methods were:    

 The Personal Contributing Membership 

[P.C.M.], a one time $150.00 donation directly to 

Shriners Hospitals for Children-Canada. 

 The $100 Million Dollar Club, a donation 

of $100.00(what is this?) to the Shriners Hos-

pitals for Children-Canada which gives you mem-

bership in the club and can be repeated when-

ever you wish in another person’s name; as a 

special anniversary, birthday or appreciation gift. 

The Shriners Annual Gift Campaign which 

gives you the opportunity to be personally in-

volved in funding the operations of the Shriners 

Hospitals for Children-Canada on a yearly basis. 

 

Also included was specific information about 

other methods of giving.  These included:  

 a gift of money 

 the purchase or assignment of a life insur-

ance policy 

 an outright gift of cash, securities, real es-

tate, personal property 

the creation of a charitable remainder trust.  In-

cluded was wording that could be used for mak-

ing a donation in a Will. 

 

This information was sent to each of you at this 

time because every Shriner realizes that our 

Shrine children need and deserve the best medi-

cal treatment that can be provided.  The Shrin-

ers Hospitals For Children can only meet this 

need if they are properly funded. 

 

Please give careful consideration to this informa-

tion and participate in whatever methods of do-

nation are appropriate for you. You will then al-

low our children to receive the care they de-

serve. 

 

Submitted by 

Noble Ron McEachern 

Donor Relations Director 
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There were two changes made to the administration of the Patient Transportation Fund in 2010: 

    1)  The introduction of a daily stipend of $20 to help defray some of the costs for meals while travelling.  It appears that  

         WA WA was the only Temple that was not contributing to the patients‘ meal costs. 

    2)  A travel allowance to out of town patients travelling to either Regina or Saskatoon in order to access air transportation. 

These changes were made possible due to a large endowment   made to the Patient Transportation Fund.   

 

In 2010 WA WA Temple donated $50,000 to the Montreal Children‘s Hospital.  The donation was not directed to any spe-

cific purpose but rather discretion was left to the Hospital to decide on the best usage of the monies.     

 

Noble Howard Louie will be assuming the role of Provincial Hospital Chair in 2011.  He may be reached at the following 

email address:   hospitalchair@WA WAshriners.org 

 

Submitted by 

Noble Howard Louie 

Clubs 

Trips 

Booked  Unit 

Patients 

Booked 

Battlefords   Cinc 2 

CRV 2  Montreal 51 

Estevan 11  St. Louis  

Indian Head 1  Telemed  

Moose Jaw 3  Twin Cities  

Parkland 3  Winnipeg 2 

Regina 23    

Saskatoon 9    

Swift Current 3    

WynElWa     

Total 55   55 

Expenses  Patient Files 

Air  $   13,988.54   Active patients Jan 1, 2010 69 

Ground  $     3,198.45   Current active patients 

Hotel  $     1,431.33   New patients  

Postage  $         46.18   No longer patients 5 

Meals  $     7,013.35   Re-instated  

Home2Air  $       432.40     

Misc  $       119.60     

Total  $   26,229.85   December 31, 2010 64 

November 2010 to January 2011 

2010 Divan Ladies 

Affinity Credit Union 

Agnes Pedersen 

Alan Davis 

Albert Tysowski 

Alex Cameron 

Archie Cameron 

Arnold Smith 

Aubrey Marcotte 

Becky & Ryan Giles 

Bob & Trudy Tucher 

Bonnie & Owen Harbicht 

Charles Hainsworth 

Clare & Pat Phillips 

Colin Bennett 

Dave & Wanda Harron 

David Fairlie 

Dewaine & Helen Irwin 

Diane Stewart 

Don & Jill McDougall (4) 

Donald & Marina Onclin 

Donald Ouart 

Dr. David Johnston 

Duane Migowsky 

E. Jean Thue 

Edward Miller 

Garry Lawrence 

George Demchuk 

George Dragan 

Clenn Boughton 

Gordon J. Neill 

Gwendoline M. Wright 

Harvey C. Lewis 

Jack Montgomery 

Jake Nickel 

Jim Chow 

John Welykochy 

Kevin Turner 

L.D. Toney 

Len Lorenz 

Leslie Guthrie 

Lorne Hall 

Louis Lintick 

Mal & Dionne Edwards 

Merlin Roome 

Mervin Sigstad 

Michael Mudrey 

Michael Rusnak 

Morgan Adam 

Norman Cook 

Norman Rothe 

Parkland College 

Portal Lodge #84 

Ray King 

Richard F. Bazter 

Richard MacDougall 

Richard Warren 

Robert L. Pierce 

Robert Young 

Rod Gardner 

Roger Hodges 

Steven Hurlburt 

Stuart McIntyre 

Torrens Fulton 

Vernon R. Knowles 

Vincent Chaney 

W. Allan Bailey 

WA WA Drum Corps 

Wallis Hall 

Walter Nelson 

William Farley 

William Imlach 

William Morris 

William Stacey 

Zena Robinson 

mailto:hospitalchair@wawashriners.org


12    FEBRUARY 2011 

The Warblings  WA WA Shrine 

Hi, I’m Shaylee Rosnes. I live in Moose Jaw, I’m in 
grade 8 at St. Michael School, I 
am 13 years old, and I have 
Cerebral Palsy. I have been go-

ing to the Shriners Hospital since 
I was four. That was when they 
did a surgery called a Rhizotomy 
on me. Long story short, they 
cut a few nerves to lessen the 
spasticity in my body. After the 
surgery, I stayed at the Shrin-

ers’ Hospital for 2 months. Dur-
ing that time I was given physi-

cal and occupational therapy. 
But it wasn’t all therapy, there 
was lots of fun stuff to do too. I 
even made a few new friends. 

When I was allowed to go home, 
I almost didn’t want too. But it 
was good to see my family 
again. Ever since then I’ve had 
to go back every six months. 
The last time I went was at the end of November. 

Not only did the check up on how I was walking 
and moving in general. They 
also wanted to see if my 
spondiliolisthesis, - which means 

my vertebrae are slipping or if 
the curve in my spine, was get-
ting any worse. Luckily, these 
aren’t getting any worse. But the 
specialist still wants to see me 
every year, just in case. The 
other doctor I went to see said 

my hips were getting a little 
tight though. I’ll have to start 

doing some exercises to fix that. 
While I was there I also got 
some new braces for my feet 
made. They examined pretty 

much everything I did, and gave 
me some tips on how I could 
walk straighter. I can’t wait until 
I go back again, hopefully with 
some improvement to show for 

all their hard work.  Thank You Shriners! 

The parents of five year old David 

Rheault, a boy with Cerebral Palsy 

affecting all four limbs, contacted the 

WA WA Shrine when David was 

three.  They knew that the Shriners 

provide services through their Hospi-

tals.  During the initial interview with 

them to complete their application 

they, like most parents I had the pleas-

ure of meeting were clear that their 

primary interest was to get a specialist 

to look at David to see if there were 

any surgical or pharmaceutical treat-

ments they could pursue to help him.  

They had been able to borrow a spe-

cialized walker from the Rehabilitation 

Hospital in Regina for a few weeks.  

However, they needed a long-term 

solution.  David was accepted by the 

Shriners Hospital in Montreal.  In No-

vember 2008, David and his mom trav-

eled to Montreal to visit the Shriner 

specialist.  The answer was both reas-

suring and disappointing.  There were 

no magic solutions to David‘s condi-

tion – no pills or surgeries that would 

help.  On the other hand, David had no 

bone alignment problems that are often 

associated with cerebral palsy and that 

can cause deformation and pain.  It 

meant a lot to David‘s parents to have 

one of North America‘s top experts in 

cerebral palsy reaffirm that David was 

in relatively good health and they were 

doing the right things for him.  As a 

bonus, the physiotherapist they saw at 

the Shriners hospital offered to loan 

them the type of walker David needed.  

Because of the Shriners‘ generosity, 

David was able to use the walker to 

play and interact with other kids at his 

preschool.  It made a big difference in 

his quality of life.  Between his school 

walker and the outdoor walker his 

grandpa built for him to use at home, 

David is a young boy on the move. 

 

His parents, Pam and Sylvain, have 

kept in touch over the last three years 

sending photos and information about 

his great progress.   The loan of the 

specialized walker from the Montreal 

Hospital helped make this progress 

possible for although he outgrew the 

Shriners walker this past summer, that 

little yellow Pony walker gave him 

legs for two years. 

 

We, as Shriners can be proud of the 

fact that although our Hospital was 

unable to provide medical services to 

David, their generosity greatly assisted 

him to become, as he is today, ―A five 

year-old on the go!‖ 

 

Submitted by 

Noble Tony (Big Toe) Birchall 

Boss Klown 
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David R. Fairlie CFP 

Vice President - Saskatoon 

330 20th Street East 

Saskatoon, SK   S7K 0A7 

Phone (306) 242-1188 

Fax (306) 242-1220 

Cell (306) 261-3861 

Let us show you how to Re-Think Retirement.  Net Worth is more than just a number. 

At MGI Financial Inc we are redefining the meaning of Net Worth.  Net Worth is more than assets minus 

liabilities, it represents how a person‘s values, vision and mission in life align to create achievement of the 

goals for the end customer. 

We will help you rearrange your  

estate planning to give back. 

Proper Financial Plan-

ning should 

include preparation for 

life‘s end. 

At MGI Financial Inc. 

we are a caring, 

professional, service 

oriented provider of 

unbiased financial 

solutions 

You too can draw attention to your business! 

To advertise in THE WARBLINGS simply contact warblings@WA WAshriners.org 

THE WARBLINGS is published quarterly an reaches more than 1200 homes each issue. 

The advertising rates are: 

Business Card $25.00 per issue 

Quarter Page $50.00 per issue 

Half Page $100.00 per issue 

Has your email address changed??? 

Please send your updated information 

to recorder@wawashriners.org 

HAVE YOU PAID  

YOUR 2011 DUES?  



FEBRUARY 2011   15 

WA WA Shrine  The Warblings 

The Moose Jaw Shrine Club had an 
activity-filled fall as the holiday sea-
son presented many opportunities 
for the club to get together and cele-
brate the 5 Fs of Shrinedom. And, 
2010 was a great year for the Moose 
Jaw Shrine Club on many 
fronts.  Fundraising for the year was 
at an all time high, promotion of the 
club and Shrinedom was in full swing 
and the internal activities and events 
around the club were well attended.  
 
The Moose Jaw Shrine Club would 
like to formally welcome and con-
gratulate their two newest members, 
Nobles Kerry Gardiner and Andy 
Ryba.  Nobles Gardiner and Ryba 
had the great honour of being fezzed 
by Imperial Potentate, George A. 
Mitchell and Lady Deanna at the 5-
Star Cold Sands held in November 
in Regina.  The new nobles are al-
ready delving into Shrinedom and 
are seen at club events quite of-
ten.  Being active in the club, joining 
groups and both expressing interest 
in the Motor Parol Unit; we look for-
ward to seeing how Noble Ryba and 
Noble Gardiner handle their new 
wheels. Congrats again to our new 
members! 
 
The holiday season saw many joy-
ous events in 2010.  The Moose Jaw 
Shrine Club Carollers were on tour 
once again this year as they visited 
many of the city's homes to bring the 
soothing sounds and good tiding of 
Christmas to those who lis-
tened.  The Moose Jaw Shrine 
Club's Equestrian Unit once again 
hosted the Children's Christmas 
Party and Sleigh Ride.  Despite the 
cold temperatures of the season, the 
horses were ready to go as they 
pulled dozens and dozens of chil-
dren and family members around 
while singing Christmas carols that 
could be heard for miles!  The chil-
dren were is awe as Santa made his 
visit.  Writing down their wish lists 
and presenting the kids with goodie 
bags, Santa was again the huge fa-
vourite that day! 

Regular activities around the club 
are going very well as we head into 
2011.  The bi-weekly Gourmet Club 
has been cooking up a storm as 
members and guests line up every 
other Saturday to see what the 
cooks have prepared.  This contin-
ued to be one of the club favourite 
events and has guests, and future 
Shriners coming back for more again 
and again!  2011 will be a great year 
for the Moose Jaw Shrine 
Club.  With a lot of focus being put 
on the promotion and growth of the 
club and its members, the Moose 
Jaw Shrine Club will be well on its 
way as new members are popping 
up in great numbers. 
 
Moving forward in 2011, the Moose 
Jaw Shrine Club has already started 
working on their annual fundraising 
dinner.  Themed, "Little Chicago 
Night", this dinner has been a contin-
ued great success year after 
year.  The dinner, that boasts only 
200 guests and has a waiting list 
longer than the MRI wait-list, has 
become one the premier must-attend 
events in the city.  Guests are look-
ing forward to this year's dinner.  
Planning has also begun for the 
Moose Jaw Shrine Club Children's 
Festival happening this June.  This 
will be the second year we have 
hosted the event.  With such excite-
ment and praise resulting from last 
year's festival, the Moose Jaw 
Shrine Club is very excited about 
holding the event once again.  They 
may not be as excited as the kids, 
put they're pretty wound up about it! 
 
With a full slate of parades and 
events happening around the prov-
ince this year, you will be hard 
pressed to find an event without the 
Moose Jaw Shrine Club in atten-
dance.  All of the units are looking 
forward to ramping up their equip-
ment, costumes and rides to have 
the best parade season so far.  It's 
going to be a great year at the 
Moose Jaw Shrine Club...come 
along for the ride! 

This March the Moose Jaw Shrine 
Club is hosting the WA WA Shrine 
Provincial Curling 
Bonspiel.  Nobles~ gather your fam-
ily and friends and put together a 
rink for this great event to be held 
Friday March 11th through Sunday 
March 13

th
.  Sixteen rinks will take to 

the ice to determine who will become 
the 2011 Champion at the Bushell 
Park Curling Club located at 15 Wing 
Moose Jaw!  With curling, calcutta, 
banquet dinner and prizes; this is an 
event that you do not want to 
miss.  Registration is just $400 per 
rink and will cover ice rental, break-
fast and lunch and banquet dinner 
Saturday.  For those travelling from 
out of town, there has been a bank 
of rooms set aside under, "Shrine 
Curling Bonspiel" at the Best West-
ern Heritage Inn.  We are looking 
forward to a well-attended event 
here in Moose Jaw.  For those who 
are interested in curling, please con-
tact Noble Chris Aparicio at (306) 
630-6880 or email to capari-
cio@rawlco.com.  Non-curlers are 
welcome to attend the banquet din-
ner for $20, breakfast for $5 and 
lunch for $5.  Deadline for entries is 
5:00pm on Friday February 25th, 
2011.  We ask that you reply to No-
ble Aparicio as soon as possible to 
arrange registration and pay-
ment.  Only 16 rinks will be en-
tered...make sure you're one of 
them! 
 
 
Submitted by 
Noble Chris Aparicio 

mailto:caparicio@rawlco.com
mailto:caparicio@rawlco.com
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Moosomin Shrine Club has 
moved into 2011 with en-
thusiasm for what promises 
to be a busy and fun year.   
Our officers are: President, 
Noble Don Middleton; Sec-
retary, Noble Phil Hamm; 
Treasurer, Noble Bill Thorn; 
Vice-President, Noble Herb 
Doll; Directors, Nobles Mor-
gan Adam and Al Jaenen; 
Hospital Rep, Noble Barrie 
Davidson; Public Relations, 
Noble Al Jaenen.  Our Go 
Cart Unit - Patrol Captain is 
Noble John Berns. 
 

The Club is very grateful to 
Noble Ron McKay and No-
ble Morgan Adam who have 
served as Secretary and 
Hospital Rep, respectively, 
for so many years, and to 
Noble Les Gerhardt, for his 
years of leadership piloting the Go Cart Unit. 
 
Just some of the projects our Club has on the 2011 calendar 
include; serving the community by delivering Meals-On-

Wheels in April, Rose Day 
in June, assisting with the 
community effort in hosting 
the Canadian Forces "Snow 
Birds" in June, participating 
in many parades this sum-
mer with our Go Cart Pa-
trol, our popular and suc-
cessful 'You Are Being 
Served' project, assisting 
with the WA WA 'Burn Edu-
cation' program at area 
schools, and participating in 
the WA WA 'Cash Calen-
dar' project. 
 

All of us at Moosomin Club 
extend best wishes to our 
Ill. Potentate and Divan as 
well as all Clubs in WA WA.  
Let's have a "Feztastic" 
year! 
 

Submitted by 
Noble Philip Hamm 

Noble Herb Doll is presenting a scale model go cart to retiring go 
cart captain, Noble Les Gerhardt. Les has been captain for many 

years and had led the go carts at many parades and shrine events 
in the area. 

Salvation Army Kettles were manned by 10 Brothers, Nobles 
and Ladies on Dec 22, 2010. We had 5 shifts of 2 people on 
each shift running from 10AM to 8PM. We are not told the 
amount raised by each Kettle, however, the total raised ex-
ceeded the $80,000 requested by the Salvation Army.  The 
money raised was used to make up Christmas hampers and 
help others less fortunate than us. Thanks to all who partici-
pated and to those who would have if asked. 
 
Submitted by 
Murray Williams 

A shift change with Nobles Don Ouart, Murray Williams,  
Bill Ruehlen and Stan Stephenson.   
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   Greetings Nobles and Ladies and belated New Year Wishes 

from the North Country! 

   Since last reporting we, in Prince Albert have been fairly 

busy.   In November, as in all Clubs, we elected a new slate of 

Officers.  As I had previously stated, we didn‘t have a line up 

of candidates for the Office of President, but whispering Bob 

Hayes took over and is now making the Club Members march 

to a different Drummer.    In fact, he on the Drums and his 

lady friend Phyllis McTaggart on the piano have entertained 

Members and their ladies twice, the last being a Christmas 

Social on December 17th, where about 40 attended and en-

joyed singing Christmas Carols and other old favorites.  We 

then divided up into teams and did Christmas knowledge 

questions and answer games. In-Club draws were won by 

Lady Millie Babych and Noble Rick Galloway. It was a most 

enjoyable evening.  

   Assisting President Bob will be Noble Boris SEN as Vice 

President – Noble Ed Glynn as Secretary Treasurer and Di-

rectors Nobles Rick Galloway, Harold Guy, Lou Lintick and 

Bill McKay. 

   On Saturday 

December 18th, 

in teams of 

two, we at-

tended the Sal-

vation Army 

Christmas 

Cheer Kettles 

in the Gateway 

Mall.  Our An-

nual Calendar 

Sales program 

was a very dis-

appointing pro-

ject this year – 

a number of our 

Membership 

did not partici-

pate in this 

fund raising event, consequently we had to return some un-

sold calendars.  

    Our Members who 

have not been attend-

ing our Meetings will 

be glad to hear that 

Noble Murray 

McLaren and Lady 

Doris have returned 

from their holiday 

cruise looking fit and 

healthy.  Noble 

Murray is no longer 

taking Chemo.  Noble 

Allan Babych and 

Lady Millie are 

(Allan is much better, thanks) looking forward to garage-

saling time again. 

   Noble 

Bob did 

attend the 

Poten-

tate‘s 

Banquet 

and In-

stallation 

ceremo-

nies in 

Regina on 

January 

15th, and 

while 

there 

made the 

final in-

stallment 

payment for 2010 to the Potentate, bringing our donation to $ 

6,200.00.  

 

Submitted by 

Noble Bill McKay 

New Club Executive (Glynn – Lintick – Galloway – Hayes – Sen – Guy –  McKay)  

Manning the Salvation Army Kettle 

Lintick – Guy – McLaren  

President Bob Hayes on his Drums  

Noble Bob Hayes presenting cheque to 

Ill. Sir Don McDougall P.P.  
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   December and January are short months for the Corps as after our 

annual Christmas party we take a break until Feb 1.   Sometimes I 

wonder if it‘s not just to recover from our annual Christmas party. 

   This year our Christmas party was hosted by our new President 

Noble Al Clarke and Lady Karen in the lower level of the Shrine 

Centre, the Oasis Room.   Entertainment was provided by Howard 

Exner which was followed by an excellent supper. 

   The Corps thanked our outgoing President‘s Lady, Twila Wilson,  

for her invaluable support over the last year.  Outgoing President 

Noble Brad Wilson received a gift of appreciation from Noble Al 

Clarke on 

behalf of 

the Corps.  

You will 

note it‘s an 

empty bot-

tle of 

Weiser‘s 

finest (after 

all we do 

have a 

budget to 

meet). 

   Carrying 

on with 

tradition Noble Brad Wilson presented Noble Al Clarke with the 

Presidents trophy.  It is expected that while in office, this trophy will 

be displayed prominently in the incoming President‘s home.  Noble 

Brad had trouble 

locating it after his 

two years in office as, 

with  so much dust on 

it he had trouble iden-

tifying it –leaving us 

to wonder just where 

that prominent place 

was. 

   Noble Brad Wilson 

also presented the 

Lyle Judd award that 

evening to Noble 

Wayne Flaten.  This 

award is presented 

each year by the past 

president, to the 

Drum Corps Noble who 

has gone above and 

beyond in his contribu-

tion to the Drum Corps 

and in assisting the 

president in the accom-

plishment of his tasks.  

This award has a long 

and cherished history 

with the Corps and is a 

great honour to receive. 

   What would any 

Christmas Party be 

without a visit from 

Mrs. Claus (Lady 

Shirley Watkins) and 

Santa himself (Noble 

Bill Watkins) who dis-

tributed gifts to all No-

bles and Ladies? 

   Santa LOVES 

his job and gets 

carried away at 

times (especially 

with the Ladies) 

with his duties 

and in this case 

lost his whiskers 

(note Mrs. Claus 

doing all the real 

work in the 

background). 

   The Corps 

would like to 

congratulate our 

Nobles who were 

elected to the Divan for the upcoming 2011 year: 

       Noble Bill Forrest (Lady Jan) as Assistant Rabban 

       Noble Roy Gaebel (Lady Jean) as Oriental Guide 

       Noble Don Capewell (Lady Kathryn) as Recorder 

       Noble Marlowe Smith (Lady Margaret) as Treasurer. 

   The music for our new show ―The Jersey Boys‖ has been finalized.  

When the Corps resumes its practices in February, the real work of 

herding all the ―cats‖ into a finely tuned performance unit will com-

mence under the leadership of our Marching Director Ill. Sir Ken 

McDougall P.P. and our Music Director Noble Wayne Flaten.  

Given that a good number of the Corps heads south starting Feb 1, it 

should prove to be a very interested time.  Remember Noble Ken – 

patience, patience, patience. 

   Tickets for the annual Drum Corps Lobster night will be coming 

on sale soon ~ hopefully towards the end of March.  If you have not 

already done so, we would suggest reserving tickets through one of 

the Drum Corps members as this event sells out quickly every year. 

 

Submitted by 

Noble Marlowe Smith 

Outgoing president Noble Brad Wilson & Lady Twila with in-

coming President’s Lady Karen and  President Noble Al Clarke. 

Past President Brad Wilson examining his gift of  

appreciation from the Drum Corps. 

The Presidents trophy being ―handed over‖ 

by Noble Brad Wilson to our new President 

Noble Al Clarke.   

Noble Wayne Flaten receiving the  

prestigious Lyle Judd award from  

past president Noble Brad Wilson.   

Santa receives a hug while Mrs. Claus hands  

out the presents 
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 Have you joined a Unit yet? Or maybe you 

are interested in another Unit to join. Are 

looking to have fun, do you like to play the 

fool, make people laugh and dress up in great 

and new styles clothes with a funny face. 

Then you are looking to join the Klown Unit.  

We are involved with Parades, circus, kid‘s 

parties etc. We put on a Klown Kamp each year where we get Clowns from 

Saskatchewan, Alberta and Manitoba attend-

ing. If you are interested:  

Contact the WAWA Klown Unit Regina  

Tony (Big Toe) Birchall - Boss Klown  

Phone 545 7399  

E-mail abirchall@accesscomm.ca 

John (Tic Toc Doc) Booker – Secretary  

Phone 789 1912  

E-mailjbooker@accesscomm.ca 

   Pipe Major Noble Mike Francis has resigned his posi-

tion.  He led the Band for four years bringing a rejuvenating 

youthfulness to our efforts.  We wish Mike great success in 
his new career the demands of which precipitated his resig-

nation.  Good luck Mike, your tunes bought us much glory.  
   The winners of our Grey Cup Pool were as follows: 
     Cam Baldwin - Red Deer - $100, First Quarter   W7 - E8 
     Chris Beglau - Regina - $100, Second Quarter W11 - E8 
     Ken Turnball - Calgary - $100. Third Quarter   W11 - E11 
     Leona Goulet - Regina - $500, Fourth Quarter W18 - E21 
    Many thanks to Noble Murray Kyle for instigating and op-
erating this licensed lottery for 5 years. 
 Good Luck to Ron Hitchcock who will be taking over for 
2011. 
   The Band’s Highland Dinner on Friday, December 3 was 

its usual great success.  Noble Glenn Dalrymple was the 

prime mover supported by his team of Nobles Ron Hitch-

cock and Darrell Dickson (Cathedral Bakery).  However, the 

whole Band participates in this event with very few escaping 
a full day and/or evening of work. 
   The Band is on the prowl for a new Pipe Major.  In the 
meantime, Noble Brent Blanchard has temporarily filled the 
position.  Many thanks Brent, especially since you're so 
busy with your own band, the RCMP Pipes and Drums. 
 

Submitted by 
Noble Graham Bradley   

PIPE MAJOR NEEDED 
 

WA WA Pipes & Drums are seeking a 

piper to lead the Unit.  As Pipe Major, 

he will have the piping skills and leader-

ship qualities to develop the band into 

the future.   

 

WA WA Pipes and Drums have a rich 

tradition of being one of the leading 

North American Shrine pipe bands for 

the past forty-two years. 

 

The Band currently has 14 pipers, 10 

drummers, a Drum Major, and along 

with associate members has a roster to-

tal of 42 people. 

 

The Band practices weekly at 7:30 pm, 

Thursdays at the WA WA Shrine Cen-

tre, 2065 Hamilton St., Regina. 

 

If you know of someone that might be 

interested in the position, please contact 

Bill Kelly (phone 522-9991) or any band 

member for more information. 

mailto:abirchall@accesscomm.ca
mailto:jbooker@accesscomm.ca
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   The new decade started off in great style 

with the New Year‘s Eve gala.  Ill. Sir Dave 

Fairlie P.P. and his committee did an excel-

lent job of organizing this event.  Great 

dining, dancing and merriment were the 

order of the day.  Not to be missed was the 

unveiling of the new President, as Noble 

Dennis Skuce wheeled in the not so new kid 

on the block, Noble Wayne Miner.  You can 

see from the picture (Wayne‘s the one hold-

ing the rattle) that the Saskatoon Shrine 

Club is in good hands as Wayne brings lots 

of experience to the job. 

   Our Social Committee is very active with 

1st Vice President Dave Meyers as its leader.  

A number of events have already been 

planned.  If those of you from other parts of 

the province are ever in Saskatoon on a 

Friday evening, please check to see if we‘re 

having one of our almost world famous 

Friday Night Suppers.  All are welcome; 

you can‘t eat supper at home for the same 

price, and the evenings are always a lot of 

fun. 

   Nobles Mike Scarfe and Dave Hanna are 

busy lining up our major fund raiser of the 

year, The Saskatoon Shrine Boat Award.  In 

early March ticket sales will begin at the 

Sports & Leisure Show and continue at 

malls and other locations throughout the city 

up until the time we draw for the boat at the 

conclusion of the Saskatoon Exhibition in 

August.  Don‘t miss out on a chance to buy 

a ticket on this fantastic prize. 

   New to the Divan this year is Noble Kent 

Wilson.  We are very proud to have Kent 

represent us at the provincial level.  Con-

gratulations, Kent, on your appointment.  A 

short biography of Noble Wilson appears 

below: 

   Kent was born and raised in Yorkton Sas-

katchewan, and received his education at 

Yorkton Collegiate Institute and the U of S 

in Saskatoon. He spent six years in various 

locations throughout Saskatchewan and 

Ontario with Zellers Department stores. 

   He later joined Wm. Neilson Ltd in 1973 

in Thunder Bay, Ontario. He transferred to 

Winnipeg in 1979 and then to Saskatoon in 

1982 where he completed 31 years of ser-

vice, retiring in 2003. Through acquisitions, 

mergers and buy-outs, the company was 

known as Neilson/Cadbury, then Cadbury/

Adams and is now owned by Kraft Foods. 

   Kent‘s Masonic journey started in 1996 

when he was raised to the Sublime Degree 

of a Master Mason in Goose Lake Lodge 

#99 in Delisle Saskatchewan.  Kent is a Past 

Master of the Lodge as well as a Past First 

Principle of Harlesden Chapter #33, Royal 

Arch Masons. 

   He joined the Saskatoon Shrine Club in 

1997. He served on the Board of Directors 

for two year terms on two separate occa-

sions and a one year term this past year. 

And now, this year, he has been appointed 

to the Divan as Second Ceremonial Master 

with responsibilities as a Liaison officer, 

responsible for the North West quadrant of 

the province. He looks forward to this year 

and the challenges the position brings and is 

confident that under the tutorship of Ill. Sir 

Bevin Leipert, 2011 will be an exceptional 

year for WA WA and the seventeen Clubs 

under its Jurisdiction. 

   One of my last appearances as President 

of the Saskatoon Shrine Club was to attend 

the 75th Anniversary Gala of the Delta Bess-

borough Hotel in Saskatoon.  Many groups 

who have had an association with the 

―Bess‖ over the years were invited to this 

celebration.  No expense was spared and 

Lady Heather and I felt truly pampered and 

honoured to be a part of the evening. 

 

Submitted by 

Noble Al Stickney 
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   November 29th, 2010 WA WA Ladies Auxiliary had our Christ-

mas meeting and Dinner with 55 ladies present.  The Cash raffle 

took place at this meeting and the following were the winners:  

$200.00 Anne Mayer – Calgary; $300.00 Audrey Forrest – Regina; 

$500.00 Kathy Haack – Milestone.  Team 5 from the Gourmet Club 

cooked and the other members served the Ladies a delicious meal. 

It was a very enjoyable evening. 

   January10, 2011 was the Annual meeting and Luncheon held at 

the Seven Oaks.  Special guests were Ill. Sir Don McDougall, Po-

tentate 2010; Ill. Sir Brian Donbrook, Hospital Chairman; Past 

Queen Audrey Forrest, Daughters of the Nile Anqet No.123. Noble 

Terry Topuschak, President, Regina Shrine Club sent his regrets.  A 

cheque in the amount of $1,136.30 was presented to Ill. Sir Don 

McDougall, Potentate for the Patient Travel Fund. This represents 

the profit from the cash raffle. 

  The 2011 Officers were elected and installed: 

  Eva Evans presided over the installation of the following officers 

for 2011. 

President – Viola May 

 Past President – Elaine Gutfriend 

 1st Vice President – Mary Ann Couse 

 2nd Vice President – Ivy McNamee 

 Treasurer – Sue Butz  

 Recording Secretary – Elaine Gutfriend 

 Corresponding Secretary – Pat Birchall 

 Councillors: 

     Phoning – Betty Eskdale 

     Sick and Visiting – Bette Booker, Bev Donbrook  

     Cards – Adele Gerhart 

     Hospitality – Joan Osborne 

 Standing Committees: 

     Hospital – Muriel Heal 

     Property – Sheila Fulton 

     Membership – Ruth Topuschak 

   Our Annual Chili Night was held on Happy Hour January 28th on 

a very cold evening and there was an excellent turnout.  Many de-

lectable varieties of chili were tasted and enjoyed.  The winners 

were:  First Place – Darlene & Blaine Hval; Second Place – Dave 

Houston; Third Place – Adele & Harvey Gerhart.  The Congeniality 

Cup was awarded to Trevor Hoffman.  

WAWA SHRINE AUXILIARY LADIES 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS *REGINA* 

2011  

          DATE                     EVENT 

Monday, February 28th   Regular Meeting – 1:30 p.m. Shrine Center 

Monday, March 28th   Regular Meeting – 1:30 p.m. Shrine Center 

Friday, April 15th    Spring Feast (Friday Happy Hour) 

 

Recording Secretary 

Elaine Gutfriend 

The Swift Current 

Shrine Club is alive 

and well.  Special 

thanks are extended 

to immediate Past 

Potentate Don and 

his good Lady Jill 

for a job well done.  

We had the pleasure 

of their attendance 

in October for our 

motorcycle draw 

and for our family 

Christmas supper. 

Special thanks must 

be extended to Noble Herb Butz for making our Harley 

Davidson draw a  success again for the eight year and turning 

over some $16000 to the temple. 

The band had a busy summer and is gearing up for a new sea-

son.  We now will have a motorized clown patrol as 3 quad‘s 

have been purchased and the new members have some enthu-

siasm to get on with the parades. We have 2 new members 

who had the pleasure of being fezzed by the Imperial Poten-

tate in December – what an honor. 

For any Shriner in the area, we meet the 3rd. Wednesday of 

every month.  You are invited to our supper and meeting at 

any time. 

 

Submitted by 

Brian Whiteside 

Ill. Sir Don McDougall P.P., Noble David 

Johnston, & Noble Herb Butz. 

Ill. Sir Don McDougall P.P., motorcycle draw win-

ner—Bernie Bezinski, & Noble Herb Butz 
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As we report this to you, we are basking in the glow of a 

great year regarding membership. Due to the major ef-

fort of many of you, we were able to come as close to a 

positive number as we have done, I believe, for a decade 

or more. 

 

Unfortunately due to the unrelenting march of the Black 

Camel and far too many demits and suspensions, we fell 

short by 8 in our effort to be positive. For those unsure 

what positive means, positive membership means at 

least 1 more noble being added than last year‘s ending 

number. 

 

We are including the creation goal list for WA WA and 

it shows lots of new nobles becoming a part of WA WA 

Shriners. In addition to the creations, Ill. Sir Richard 

Brown was able to restore 21 nobles who had been pre-

viously suspended. 

 

In the Membership Goal List for 2010, you can compare 

your club‘s effort to others in WA WA. You will see 

that many clubs met or exceeded the goal set for 2010. 

Too bad for those who fell short, no doubt those clubs 

will increase their effort towards getting their numbers 

up in 2011. As this is our 100th birthday for Shrine in 

Saskatchewan, wouldn‘t it be great to have a positive 

end to the year. Now is the time to plan for initiatives 

for increasing membership. Ceremonial is not that far 

away. 

 

We are also including a prospect sheet that you can fill 

out and submit to your club‘s membership chairman. 

The names don‘t need to be Masons, but merely fellows 

whom you think would make good Shriners. If you 

don‘t know who your membership chairman is, then ask 

your club president.  

 

Thanks so much for 2010 and let‘s celebrate 2011 with 

new members. 

 

Submitted by  

Noble Bill Forrest 

Assistant Rabban 

Membership Goals 

2010 WAWA Goals and Creations 

      

Clubs January June 5 star class Total Goal 

            

Assiniboia 0 0 0 0 2 

Battlefords 0 0 0 0 2 

Carrot River Valley 0 0 1 1 2 

Cypress 0 0 1 1 1 

Estevan 0 2 0 2 2 

Goose Lake 0 0 1 1 2 

Indian Head 0 0 1 1 1 

Moose Jaw 0 3 2 5 5 

Moosomin 2 1 2 5 2 

Parkland 1 0 1 2 2 

Prince Albert 0 0 0 0 2 

Regina 5 11 7 23 8 

Saskatoon 0 1 1 2 5 

Swift Current 0 0 1 1 2 

Weyburn 0 0 0 0 2 

Wyn El Wa 0 0 2 2 1 

            

Total Club Goals       46 41 
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WA WA Shrine Membership 

Prospect Sheet 

 

Pass Sheet around at ALL Unit & Club Events to list Prospects: 

                              

                                                                                                                                                
 Shrine Club _______________    (Please print in all areas) 

 Prospect Name   Phone      Lady‘s Name      Listing Noble 

 

  1 ___________________    ________ ________     __________________ 

 

        Address ______________________________________________________ 

 

  2 ___________________    ________ ________     __________________ 

 

       Address ______________________________________________________ 

 

  3 ___________________    ________ ________     __________________ 

 

       Address ______________________________________________________ 

 

  4 ___________________    ________ ________     __________________ 

 

      Address _______________________________________________________ 

 

  5 ___________________    ________ ________     __________________ 

  

      Address _______________________________________________________ 

 

  6 ___________________    ________ ________     __________________ 

 

     Address _______________________________________________________ 

Lloyd Ramsdell 

 

1825 Hamilton St 

Regina, SK  S4P 2B9 

Phone: (306) 584-9300 

Fax: (306) 584-9303 

 

McMetz Paint and General Repair 
For all your carpentry needs 
 

Noble Brandon Metz 
 

306-591-2905 
brandonm@accesscomm.ca 
18 Fisher St, Regina SK   S4N 1N6 
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   Lady Jill and I attended the East 
West Shrine Game in Orlando Flor-
ida following our Annual General 
Meeting.  We thought that by taking 
part in the weekend of fun and foot-
ball was just a little more rewarding 
than our last remembrance of the 
AGM which was sitting in the “far far 
corner” of the Shrine Centre hall. 
    We had the opportunity to interact 
with the coaches, players, families 
and other Shriners.  The first event 
was the Coaches & Players - Meet 
& Greet dinner at Bahia Shrine Cen-
tre.  It was a great event and an 
even greater BBQ dinner.  Watching 
the players and some guests go 
through the buffet line with plates 

piled high reminded 
Lady Jill of her days 
with the Roughriders.  
Who knew that you 
could get that much 
food on one plate?  
     Friday night was the 
Player's/Hall of Fame 
Banquet.  The evening 
included the presenta-
tion of the Pat Tillman 
Award  and the East-
West Shrine 
Game Hall of Fame 
inductees honoring 
East-West Shrine 
Game all-stars of the 

past.  The highlight of the evening 
was the motivational speech given 
by 15 year old Patient Ambassador 
Ben Carpenter.  Ben is an out-
standing speaker, a straight-
A student, power-wheelchair 
soccer player and the foun-
der of two non-profit organi-
zations.   Also in attendance 
was an absolute “heart 
stealer”, Leigh Dittman, who 
is a young girl dealing with 
O.I.  This young girl defi-
nitely is an inspiration at how 
one person can make a dif-
ference. Her charity is mak-
ing a huge difference having 
raised more than $200,000 

over the past few years. 
We can all learn from 
this little hero. No matter 
the challenges that we 
may face, we can look at 
them in a positive way 
and still find a way to help oth-
ers. 
    The 86th Annual East-West 
Shrine Game is the longest run-
ning college all-star football 
game.   Game day in Florida 
was chilly at the Florida Citrus 
Bowl even by prairie stan-
dards.  The East dominated the 
game by winning 25-8. .  The 
East squad was coached by Dan 
Reeves and Wade Phillips 
coached the West 
squad.  Delone Carter from 
Syracuse University was the 

offensive MVP of the game and 
rushed for 54 yards on 11 carries, 
including a 16-yard touchdown. The 
defensive MVP of the game went to 
defensive tackle, Martin Parker from 
the University of Richmond.   Jill 
and I were very proud of our Cana-
dian players – Matt O’Donnell OL 
from Queen’s and Anthony Parker 
WR from Calgary. 
   We decided that while in Orlando 
we could not miss the opportunity to 
spend a couple of days with Mickey, 
Minnie and their friends.  We were 
enjoying the park and entered an 
area where we could have our pic-
ture taken with some of the charac-
ters.  Standing with Eeyore, the 
photographer noticed our Divan 
jackets with the WA WA fez on the 
front.  This is a great reminder to us 

all that we should wear our Shine 
jackets and shirts to more than just 
our meetings. Lesa said that she 
was a “Shrine Kid” who had suffered 
major burns when she was just two 
and was a patient at our Cincinnati 
Shrine Hospital.  She thanked us for 
all that we had done even though 
we were not directly involved.  What 
a great feeling that gave us and just 
that special moment that will live 
with us forever. 
 
Ill. Sir Don McDougall P.P.  

Ill. Sir Don McDougall P.P. and patients  Ben Carpen-
ter & Leigh Dittman 

Lady Jill, former patient Lesa, &  

Ill. Sir Don McDougall P.P. at DisneyWorld 

East-West Shrine Game in Orlando, FL 
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In 2010 there were two things that were heard on a regular basis throughout WA 

WA:  ―Colour Our Kids Happy‖; and ―Have you bought some cookies?‖  Lady 

Jill, along with her sister Shelley and daughter Robin, was busy all year baking 

over 900 hundred dozen decorated cookies.  Nobles, Ladies, families, and 

friends were able to support ―Our Shrine Kids‖ by buying a small bag of cookies 

or purchasing raffle tickets on a draw.   

The draw was made on January 8, 2011 and the lucky winners were: 

    First Prize – 60 dozen cookies      Eileen Escott, Indian Head 

    Second Prize – 10 dozen cookies      Gaylene Notenboom, Swift Current 

Lady Jill announced that her project had raised $3340.00 and will be donated to 

the Shriners Hospital in Montreal.  This has been a ‗sweet‘ project that has 

brought much joy to the clubs around Saskatchewan, and indeed, throughout the 

MidWest! Thank you to all for your tremendous support  

and to Lady Jill; a job well done! 

Burn prevention is a key endeavor of Shriners Hospitals for 
Children®, which is why the health care system began its 
Burn Awareness campaigns more than 20 years ago.  
Safety Begins at Home  
Our homes are our personal “safe havens,” where we can 
relax, be ourselves, and enjoy time with our families. How-
ever, without some attention and awareness, our homes 
can also be dangerous places, especially for children. 
Consider these facts: 

 Every day, across the U.S., hundreds of children are 

taken to emergency rooms for treatment of scald burns 
caused by contact with hot liquids, steam or foods.  

 Approximately 65 percent of children under age 4 hos-

pitalized for burn injuries were scalded by hot liquids. 

 Approximately 16,000 children under age 5 are treated 

in U.S. hospitals for scald burns annually. 

 Ninety-five percent of scalds occur in residences. 

 Fire causes the death of more than 600 children ages 

14 and under each year, and injures about 3,000 more. 

 Nearly 50 percent of children injured in fires or fire-

related incidents are under age 5. 
More than 60 percent of residential fires that cause the 
death of a child occur in homes without smoke detectors. 
Many of these injuries could have been easily prevented.  
Clearly, burn awareness and prevention is critically impor-
tant to the safety and well-being of everyone, especially 
children. 
Shriners Hospitals for Children®, which operates the only 
freestanding hospitals dedicated to the treatment of pediat-
ric burns, is committed to decreasing the number of pre-
ventable pediatric burn injuries by raising awareness and 

providing educational materials, especially to parents and 
families. The health care system uses Burn Awareness 
Week (the first full week of February every year) to kick off 
its year-long awareness campaign.  
The 2011 campaign, Burn Awareness: Safety Begins at 
Home, emphasizes the importance of observing basic pre-
cautions to keep everyone – especially children – safe at 
home.   
Keeping children safe from burn injuries at home requires 
constant vigilance, including making sure to have proper 
warning equipment, such as smoke detectors, and keeping 
them in good working order. It is also critically important to 
have an escape plan in the event a fire does occur. 
The Stop Burn Injuries (SBI) program provided by WA WA 
Shriners, travels to small communities promoting burn 
awareness in and around the home. This training is pro-
vided to children from K to grade five. Local fire depart-
ments also assist in providing this training. We are also 
fortunate to have SGI Canada as a major sponsor of the 
program.  
School visits have already commenced in 2011 with pres-
entations at Pangman, Ogema and Bengough Elementary 
Schools reaching a total of 135 children. 
I am in need of assistance in the delivery of this program 
and would like to have Nobles from around Saskatchewan 
volunteer. If you are interested please call Noble Ken Esk-
dale SBI chairman for more details, 
306-545-3147 or email me at  
eskdalek@accesscomm.ca. 
 
Submitted by 
Noble Ken Eskdale 
SBI Chairman 

2011 Burn Awareness Week Campaign 
Shriners Hospitals for Children® Emphasizes Prevention,  

during Burn Awareness Week 

mailto:eskdalek@accesscomm.ca


26    FEBRUARY 2011 

The Warblings  WA WA Shrine 

NOVEMBER 2010 

 

Todd McLaren – Moose Jaw 

Eleanor Krasowski - Willowbrook 

Scott Lintick - Calgary 

Dorothy McFarlane – Maple Creek 

Reed & Sylvia Gibson - Alameda 

Bette Booker - Regina 

Dwayne Selensky - Regina 

Duane Townsend - Kindersley 

Shelley Nikolic – Moose Jaw 

Isobel Douglas - Regina 

Craig & Anna New - Coronach 

Kent & Grace Peters - Humboldt 

Ted Stadnick - Regina 

Roger & Wendy Morrow – Maple Creek 

Sheryl Watson – Medicine Hat 

Maurice Schell - Tisdale 

John Scott – Maple Creek 

Brian Bosomworth – Prince Albert 

Ryan Bater – North Battleford 

Lawrence Ashdown - Melfort 

Mel Chetty - Saskatoon 

Norm Kerr – Moose Jaw 

Patricia Holtkamp - Yorkton 

Gordon Wallace - Unity 

Ken Bourassa - Regina 

C.P. Meen - Booucherville 

Glendon Patterson - Moosomin 

Marci Gaudet - Tisdale 

Curtis Danylak - Regina 

Helen Schmidt - Consul 

 

DECEMBER 2010 

 

Bob Robson - Melfort 

A. James Reid - Saskatoon 

Doug W. Barker - Regina 

Ted Stadnick - Regina 

Sandy Smith – Moose Jaw 

Cec Targerson – Maple Creek 

Lyla Lindell – Moose Jaw 

P. & B Sen – Prince Albert 

Margaret Campbell - Regina 

S. Nemann – Moose Jaw 

Fred Kral - Biggar 

Leanne Nala – Prince Albert 

Walter Peterson - Wynyard 

Julia King - Wynyard 

Len Longtin - Rosetown 

Pauline Janet Fraser – Moose Jaw 

Ken Sawby – Maple Creek 

Corrine Millions - Saskatoon 

Valerie Hodgson - Moosomin 

Robin McDougall - Regina 

Gary Houston – Maple Creek 

Jodie Hupaelo – North Battleford 

Penny Haugen - Tisdale 

Corey Wall – New Market 

Brett Nikolic - North Vancouver 

Barb Marleau – Star City 

Whitney Irwin – St. Albert 

Vern Traill – Moose Jaw 

Kristin Dayday - Regina 

Terry Davies – Moose Jaw 

 

JANUARY 2011 

 

Don Beggs—Canora 

Delores Lansdall—Hodgewille 

Kurt Fuchs—Regina 

Viv Kwan—Moose Jaw 

Scott Brown—Whitehorse 

Dave & Inez Fairlie—Saskatoon 

Gary & Lorraine Bertram—Maple Creek 

Eric Vincent—Saskatoon 

Mildred Hoack—Milestone 

Laurie Grimson—Mozart 

Val Boire—Saskatoon 

Darby Bachynski—Regina 

Muriel Hulrburt—Saskatoon 

Don Klus—Melville 

Bob & Jackie Kosior—Oxbow 

Robin & Rishelle Reid—Edson 

Ken Prochinsky—Regina 

Christine Goett—Maple Creek 

Suzanne Leson—Saskatoon 

Randell Davidson—Moosomin 

Dr. G. Surkan—Prince Albert 

Lola & Conner Brady—Weyburn 

Verne & Deb Robinson—Biggar 

Michelle Gusikoski—Bienfait 

Maurick Feser—North Battleford 

Bob Transtrom—Medicine Hat 

Les Madin—Moose Jaw 

Treya Johnson—Robsart 

John Chorowiec—Guelph 

Morley Ries—Biggar 

Dave Livingstone—Moosomin 

In Memoriam  

Merlin Hungerford Age: 78 

Box 715 

Eston SK   S0L 1A0 

Initiated:    June 26, 1982 

Deceased: November 18, 2010 

 

Dave Hodgins                   Age: 82 

719 Alberni Street 

Moosomin SK   S0G 2N0 

Initiated:     January 16, 2010 

Deceased:    December 1, 2010 

 

Russell Ray Taylor          Age: 54 

15 - 275 Alpine Cr. 

Swift Current SK   S9H 4Y8 

Initiated:     June 12, 1999 

Deceased:   September 2010 

 

Vernon G. Booty  Age: 83 

406 - 2345 Broad St. 

Regina SK   S4P 1Z1 

Initiated:     June 27, 1981 

Deceased:   December 11, 2010 

 

Carlyle William Richardson     Age: 93 

c/o 21 - 3345 - 10th Avenue SW 

Medicine Hat AB   T1B 4K7 

Initiated:      June 15, 1974 

Deceased:    March 2010 

 

Chester S. Day  Age: 93 

90 Wood Crescent 

Regina SK   S4S 6J7 

Initiated:       June 21, 1969 

Deceased:     December 14, 2010 

 

W. Harold Cole  Age: 82 

P O Box 1297 

Rosetown SK   S0L 2V0 

Initiated:      June 27, 1981 

Deceased:    August 4, 2010 

 

Ronald Mitchelmore Age: 87 

103 - 255 Kingsmere Blvd. 

Saskatoon SK   S7J 4J6 

Initiated:      June 24, 1967 

Deceased:    January 2011 

 

John Wesley Rathwell Age: 74 

Box 280 

Elbow  SK   S0H 1J0 

Initiated:     June 24, 1978 

Deceased:   January 15, 2011 
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CUSTOMS BROKERS 
 

Forwarders & Consultants 

Export/Import Specialists 

EDI Networking 

 

International Package Express Service (IPX) 

 

HEAD OFFICE 

North Portal………………………..(306) 927-2165 

Regina……..(306) 352-2662      Saskatoon………(306) 244-4847 

Regway…….(306) 969-2126     Moose Jaw…..….(306) 694-4322 

 

NATIONWAIDE SERVICES 

Website:  www.percydavis.com 

Email:  info@percydavis.com 

Directors Staff 

8th Annual Scotch Tasting  

& Dinner 

Saturday, February 19, 2011 

WA WA  Shrine Centre - 2065 

Hamilton Street, Regina 

Cash Bar 5:00pm 

Dinner & Entertainment 6:00pm 

Tasting 7:00pm 

Dinner $20.00 

Tasting $30.00  

Tickets sold separately –  

Choose either or both tickets  

 

For Tickets call 

 Ken Shaw  584-1466 or 780-1703 

Danny Berehula   205 - 3447 

Howard Louie  757-1721 

Or any Directors Staff member 

Shrine Golf 2011 

Mark your calendars now. July 23rd 

and 24th 2011 at the scenic North 

Battleford Golf and Country Club. 

Rated by "Score" magazine as one 

of the ten best public golf courses in 

Manitoba and Saskatchewan.  

See you there!! 

CIRCUS DATES 

 

Thu May 19—Swift Current 

Sat May 21-Mon May 23—Regina 

Wed May 25—North Battleford 

Fri May 27-Sun May 29—Saskatoon 

Tue May 31—Yorkton 
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